INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813PRIVATE 
LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 17, 2014 

6:30 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL AND JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER

MEMBERS PRESENT: Heath Oeltjen, Patrick Dwelle , Dawn Balow,



  Kevin Pavelka, Brian Goihl, & Jack Rol.
MEMBERS ABSENT:   Michael Ohlhaber.
OTHERS PRESENT:  Erick Enger, Greg Berge, Jim Borgschatz, Margie Harkins, Valerie Loppnow, Patricia Arndt, Marti Green, Andrew Eggenberger, Ken Jacob, Gail Huppert, Becca Weist, Ben Gardner, Haley Martin and Kaylee Beier.
CALL TO ORDER:  The regular meeting was called to order by Chairperson Heath Oeltjen at 6:30 p.m.  Pledge of Allegiance was said.

ADOPT THE AGENDA:  Member Pavelka made the motion, seconded by Member Rol, to adopt the agenda.  Motion carried unanimously.  
ADOPT THE CONSENT AGENDA:  A motion was made by Member Rol, second by Member Pavelka, to adopt the consent agenda as follows:

A. Approval of Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting on October 20, 2014.
B. Approval of Minutes of the Special Board Meeting on November 10, 2014.
C. Approval of Payment of Bills as Presented by the Superintendent for Audit.

D. Approval of Treasurer’s Report.

E. Approval of Student Activities Financial Statement.  

Motion carried unanimously.

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
COMMUNICATIONS:  A thank you from the Herb Hinck family was read. 
BOARD DEVELOPMENT:  

A.  Lincoln Parent/Teacher Conferences: November 18 and 20, 2014, from 4:00–7:00 PM.
B.  Truth in Taxation Meeting: Monday, December 15, 2014, 6:30 PM, Lincoln High School, Media Center.
C.  Regular December School Board Meeting: Monday, December 15, 2014, at 6:30 PM, Lincoln High School and Junior High School (Media Center).
D. Minnesota School Boards Association’s (MSBA) 94th Annual Leadership 

     Conference: January 15 and 16, 2015.
ALL SCHOOL PLAY PRESENTATION:  Three members of the All School Play (Ben Gardner, Haley Martin and Kaylee Beier ) shared their experience in this year’s play “The Canterville Ghost”.   Overall the success and experience of the play was great.  The students expressed concern for a very low turnout of 7th grade participants.  Member Rol commented that it was nice to have the elementary students receive the opportunity to see the play and experience a high school extracurricular that was not sports related.  

PRINCIPALS’ REPORTS:   Principal Berge extended a thank you to the Education Foundation who pays the busing that allows Bluff View students to visit the high school and see the All School Play.        
Berge encouraged the Board to take in the updated Lincoln mural that was moved up stairs from the auditorium during the last phase of the renovation.  Paul Haviland built the case to house the mural and it turned out well.  
The Veteran’s Day program this year was a combined presentation of 2 photojournalists.  They reminded us all of the sacrifice made by our past and present service men and women.  Emma Cavanaugh (our student speaker), Vick Fick and the band and choir made this a powerful program.
Plainview-Elgin-Millville and Wabasha-Kellogg are now one to one ipad users.  The three schools are looking for a day to bring together groups of teachers to explore opportunities to use the devices more effectively within their fields of study.  

Ryan Brill, our Industrial Tech teacher, is using a donation from the Greater Lake City Community Foundation to purchase a 3D printer that will advance the Industrial Tech class in 21st century learning.  
On December 11th, Andrea Hanson and Greg Berge will be doing a presentation on standard based grading at the SEMASSP.

The National Honor Society students have organized a blood drive for November 19th with over 70 students and adults participating.

Principal Borgschatz informed the Board that Grandparents day was the best showing yet.  With approximately 550 extra people in the building, it was a challenge to get people going in the right direction.  He has received a lot of positive feedback on the day and the new format.
Veteran’s Day at the elementary looked a little different.  Each class used resources to discuss what the day represents and encourage veteran awareness.  

This week is American Education week.  To celebrate, students are having dress up days. 

Positive Behavior Intervention Supports (PBIS) - One of the foremost advances in school-wide discipline is the emphasis on school-wide systems of support that include proactive strategies for defining, teaching, and supporting appropriate student behaviors to create positive school environments.   Attention is focused on creating and sustaining primary (school-wide), secondary (classroom), and tertiary (individual) systems of support that improve lifestyle results (personal, health, social, family, work, recreation) for all children and youth by making targeted behaviors less effective, efficient, and relevant, and desired behavior more functional.  Our school will be evaluating our systems in the upcoming months.  

COMMUNITY EDUCATION:  Director Harkins recognized National Community Education Day.  

She updated the Board that the new driver’s education car is working great.  Goodhue Schools contacted our coordinator to inquire if Lake City could help fill the driver’s education needs that were created by the death of their instructor.  Lake City offered services, but only if students would come to Lake City.  It would not be fiscally responsible to travel to Goodhue with the program.  
Preschool screening is under way, and Director Harkins mentioned that we really have a good system in place to find and evaluate students.  

Harkins has also started the process to take bad debts incurred at Tiger Time to court.  She is hopeful these outstanding balances can be collected.    Tiger Time will also be closed during Thanksgiving break.
Harkins also addressed PBIS and urged a coordinating of systems and needs to include the LEEP/EFCE programs so that there is consistent application. 

Theater club and Lego club are completed until spring.  A new brochure will go out and this time it will include EFCE and Adult enrichment all in one.

Director Harkins has asked that the facilities committee meet again and review the facilities policy and charges.  

OLD BUSINESS: 

APPROVE WORLD’S BEST WORKFORCE SUMMARY:  There was a discussion of the goals.  1.) All Students ready for kindergarten.  2.) All student reading grade level by 3rd grade goal of 80% (currently 69%-higher then state by 10%).  3.) Close the achievement Gap.  4.) Career and college ready.  All students 9-12 grade must complete “My Post Secondary Plan”. 5.) All students graduating.  We are high 90’s, but would like 100%.   

Kirk Thornton is working on our website so that it includes the goals, as well as the steps the District is taking to meet the goals.  Eventually, the administration would like to submit the WBWF to a committee for feedback.
A motion by Member Goihl and seconded by Member Rol approved the summary on a 6-0 vote.
COMMITTEE STRUCTURE & PURPOSE:  There was discussion on the committees that the Board currently has in place.  The Board is considering consolidating the Facility & Safety Committee and the Facility Use Committee.  There will also be a need for a World’s Best Workforce committee at some point in the future.  It was suggested that the District check the FCS & Ag Advisory Boards to determine if they need a board member to represent. The Board will review these committees in December and make assignments at the organizational meeting in January. 

NEW BUSINESS
AURTHORIZE FIRST POSTING ON THE 2014-2015 SENIORITY LIST: A Motion was made by Member Rol and Second by Member Balow to instruct the District Office to post the 2014-2015 Seniority list in fulfillment of state statue.  Motion passed 6-0.

APPROVE DATE & TIME OF JANUARY ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING:  A motion by Member Balow was made to set the 2015 Organizational meeting for January 5 at 6:00 p.m. in the board room at Lincoln High School, seconded by Member Dwelle.  Motion passed 6-0.

APPROVE DATE & TIME FOR REGULAR DECEMBER MEETING:  Due to the holiday commemorating Martin Luther King Day, a motion by Member Dwelle was made to set the meeting for Tuesday, January 20, at 6:30 p.m. in the Media Center at Lincoln High School.  The motion was seconded by Member Rol.  Motion passed 6-0.

PERSONNEL

WINTER COACHING ASSIGNMENTS:  A motion was made by Member Goihl to approve the following additional people for Winter Coaching:

Boys Basketball Volunteer – Jim Borgschatz.
Girls Basketball C– Jennifer Vaith, 8th grade-Andrew Waldbillig, and 7th grade–Mark Bestul.
Wrestling Volunteer – Zeb Secrist.

Motion seconded by Member Dwelle.  Motion carried 6-0.

BOYS JUNIOR HIGH TRACK RESIGNATION:  A motion by Member Balow and seconded by Member Rol to approve the resignation of Drew Waldbillig as Boys Junior High Track and Field Coach.  Motion carried 6-0.

RECOGNIZE STATE CROSS COUNTRY TOURNAMENT PARTICIPANTS AND COACHES:  A motion by Member Balow and seconded by Member Goihl was made to recognize the following participants at state:

Boys Cross Country Team:  10th Overall (Carl Kozlowski, Mitchell Mund, Cole Willers, Austin O’Flaherty, Colin Fritz, and Shane Siewert), Carl Kozlowski, All State at 24th overall, Sidney Renelt at 60th overall, Liv Kozlowski at 97th overall, Head Coach Howie Cook; Assistant Coaches Jim Anderson and Meribeth Kozlowski.   Motion carried 6-0.

DONATION: Approve donations of a drill press and three welders from Excel Energy. Motion was made with appreciation by Member Goihl and seconded by Member Rol. Motion carried 6-0.
DONATION: Approve $1,000 donation from the Lake City Greater Community Foundation to purchase a 3D printer for Ag and Industrial Tech.  Motion with appreciation by Member Dwelle and seconded by Member Rol. Motion carried 6-0.
SUPERINTENDENT REPORT:  Superintendent Enger reminded the Board about the MSBA workshop coming up.  
Weston Johnson, GCED, will be meeting with the administration to discuss the transition in the next few years.  We are looking at ways to start moving the paid services to GCED.  

The Apple representative will be in to give us an overview on leasing ipads.  We are just checking this option to determine if we need to change our strategy going forward.  

Mr. Enger has started the process of interviewing all seniors.  He would like to meet them and talk a little about their experiences here at Lake City Schools.  

Supterintendent Enger also thanked teachers, staff and the Board for their contribution to education during this American Education Week.

A Board member questioned microwave shortages in the cafeteria.  Principal Berge updated the Board that another microwave is being donated by the student council.   

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  None
Chairperson Oeltjen expressed the Boards appreciation to the vote “yes” committee.  The Board would like a meeting with the committee prior to the next board meeting to discuss the results of question 2 and talk about options going forward.  

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Member Pavelka, seconded by Member Rol to adjourn the meeting at 7:54 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

